CYAC

By: Zahra Merchant

This year I have had the honor of being selected by my principal to represent The Selwyn School in the Congressional Youth Advisory Council (CYAC).  This council, founded by U.S. Congressman Michael C. Burgess, M.D., who represents the 26th District of Texas, provides an opportunity for high school juniors and seniors to learn about and gain a greater perspective on issues that face us directly. 

On Saturday, October 27, 2007, I attended the first meeting of the second annual circuit of the CYAC.  The topic of the meeting was Intergovernmental Relations, a subject which, previously, I had not been so well acquainted with.  


The meeting, held at the North Richland Hills City Hall, was from 9:00 to 11:00 A.M.  Congressman Burgess was the first to speak, opening by telling the audience, 11th and 12th graders, about a trip that he took to Iraq in the summer of 2006.  He introduced the importance of different governmental levels by talking about how much of a difference the Iraqi government has made by starting to work with all its components.  He then went on to tell us a little bit about his background as an OB-GYN in the Denton County area.  He then spoke of his responsibilities and priorities while serving on Congress.  Healthcare is, of course, a matter of the utmost importance to him.  Congressman Burgess stated that his primary responsibilities as a Congressman are to protect the contents of the Constitution, to protect the people whom he represents, and to protect their rights. 


 Another speaker at the event was Denton County Commissioner Bobbie Mitchell.  Mitchell spoke about her own life, and how she went from being a black girl in Grapevine who put cardboard in the bottom of her shoes to having more shoes than she knew what to do with.  She then went on to speak about the many responsibilities she now has as County Commissioner.  She talked about the local government and its job to uphold courts, jails, county healthcare, roads, bridges, among others.  One of the main points that she stressed was the importance of teamwork between all governmental officials, as this is the only way to make a system that really helps the people.  


Other speakers included Texas Representative Kelly Hancock, Tarrant County Judge Glen Whitley, Cooke County Commissioner Gary Hallowell, and the Mayor of North Richland Hills Oscar Trevino.  All speakers emphasized the importance of communication and understanding between the different levels of the government, stating that this was the surest way for a smooth and efficient administration.  


This meeting was an experience that I’m not likely to soon forget.  It taught me the importance of my local government and how it can directly influence my life.  It also allowed me to get an insight into the views of some of my local officials.  I really enjoyed this meeting and look forward to the next one.

